
Notice of Intent to Make Substantial Amendments Public Meeting Notice and Request for Public 

Comment 

Regarding Amendments to  

 

FY 2008-2009 Action Plan –  

Neighborhood Stabilization Program-1 (Amendment #4) 

 

FY 2010-2011 Action Plan –  

Neighborhood Stabilization Program-3 (Amendment #3)  

 

Seminole County intends to make substantial amendments to the Neighborhood Stabilization Programs 

(NSP-1 and NSP-3) to add redevelopment as a strategy to both programs.  The plan amendments are needed 

to allow Seminole County to locate, acquire and construct housing units on NSP eligible, vacant parcels.  

This additional strategy will give Seminole County increased opportunities to provide housing throughout 

the County. 

   

Neighborhood Stabilization Program 1 (NSP-1) 

Proposed Activity Proposed Funding Proposed Change 

Redevelopment  $360,287.00 New Activity  

TOTAL:  

Neighborhood Stabilization Program 3      (NSP-3 ) 

Proposed Activity Proposed  Funding Proposed  Change 

Redevelopment  $59,713.00 New Activity  

 
The proposed plan changes will be available for public inspection from October 3, 2019, through October 

18, 2019, at the Seminole County Community Services Department. The public is also encouraged to refer 

to the Seminole County website to review the proposed amendments. Seminole County Community 

Development Division will make Substantial Amendment materials available on the county website 

www.seminolecountyfl.gov for public inspection and comment.  Please submit comments by email to 

bdeese@seminolecountyfl.gov. 

  

Written or in person comments may be directed to: 

 

Bonnye Deese, Community Development Division Manager 

Seminole County Community Services 

534 W. Lake Mary Blvd, Sanford, FL 32746 

(407) 665-2300 

 

Comments will be accepted no later than 5:00 pm, October 18, 2019. 

 

A public meeting of the Board of County Commissioners will be held Tuesday, at 9:30 am in the boardroom 

of the County Services Building, 1101 E. 1st Street, Sanford, FL 32771.  The public has the opportunity to 

comment on the NSP substantial amendments prior to BCC approval. 

 

PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES NEEDING ASSISTANCE TO PARTICIPATE IN ANY OF THESE 

PROCEEDINGS SHOULD CONTACT THE HUMAN RESOURCES, ADA COORDINATOR 48 

HOURS IN ADVANCE OF THE MEETING AT 407-665-7940. FOR HEARING IMPAIRED 

INDIVIDUALS, THE FLORIDA RELAY NUMBER IS 1-800-955-8771. 

http://www.seminolecountyfl.gov/
mailto:bdeese@seminolecountyfl.gov

